
Kim, Sabrina

,-- From: MacKnight, Aisling (HC/SC) <aisling.macknight@canada.ca>
Sent: Saturday, May 9, 2020 2:26 PM
To: Belliveau, Sebastien
Cc: Stickney, Matt; Kim, Sabrina; Saini, Sabina (HC/SC); Gordon2, Travis (HC/SC)
Subject: Re: KN95 Recall

Hi Sebastien,

Adding my team. We haven't sent out any KN95 masks to the PTs because they haven't passed testing, but
individual provinces and territories may have procured them outside of our PSPC bulk buy. We won't be able to
find out who's used these masks for what until dept sends a letter to the impacted companies and then they need
to tell us where their products have gone.

In sum: not sure how many have gone to healthcare.

My team can advise on the scope of the recall, but it may be a question for PSPC.

Ash

Aisling MacKnight
(613) 327-2803

On May 9, 2020, at 2:22 PM, Belliveau, Sebastien <Sebastien.Belliveau@pmo-cpm.gc.ca>
wrote:

Hi Ash,

Saw that HC will be issuing a recall of KN95s.

Do we have a sense of the number of masks implicated, and whether they've been used by
healthcare workers already?

Sebas

Sent from my iPhone
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